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Regional Memorandum
No.584 5.2025

REITERATION ON THE CONDUCT OF SPRINT VALIDATION
OF SCHOOL COORDINATES WITH THE UNIVERSITY
OF THE PHILIPPINES

To:  Schools Division Superintendents

1 In reference to the Memorandum DM-OUHROD-2024-1999 dated July 17,
20251, this Office reiterates the conduct of the Sprint Validation of School
Coordinates with the University of the Philippines.

25 The activity aims to acquire accurate and updated data for all schools under
the DepEd system towards a more data-driven approach in school
infrastructure planning.

3. Relative to this, the Schools Division Offices shall accomplish the online Excel
sheet through the link hiips://tinyuri.com/DepEd-UP-SpriniValidation on or
before August 1, 2025.

4 Attached is the aforementioned Memorandum for reference.

5. For more information or queries, please contact the Regional Office -
Education Support Services Division and/or Central Office — Education
Facilities Division through email at essd.calabarzon@deped.gov.ph and
efd.od@deped.gov.ph, respectively.

6. Immediate dissemination and compliance with this Memorandum are highly

desired.
ATTY. ALBER@ T ESCOBAR* CESO II
Regional Director
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MEMORANDUM
DM-OUHROD-2025- lﬂﬂﬂ

TO : Regional Directors
Schools Division Superintendents
Public Schools District Supervisors
Regional and Division Engineers
All Others Concerped

FROM : WILFREDO E. RAL
Undersecretary for Human Resource and
Organizational Development

SUBJECT : SPRINT VALIDATION OF SCHOOL COORDINATES WITH THE
UNIVERSITY OF THE PHILIPPINES

DATE : 17 July 2025

The Education Facilities Division, in partnership with the University of the
Philippines, is conducting a Sprint Validation of School Coordinates with the aim
of acquiring accurate and updated data for all schools under the DepEd system
towards a more data-driven approach in school infrastructure planning.

In this regard, all Regional Offices (ROs) and Schools Division Offices (SDOs),
through their respective RO and SDO Engineers, are instructed to validate the
coordinates of the identified schools and input their findings/remarks in the
online Excel sheet accessible through the link tinyurl.com/DepEd-UP-
SprintValidation. For a more efficient consolidation, the data on school
coordinates must be supplied under the orange “validated” columns for
longitude and latitude.

Kindly provide the requested data/information on or before 01 August 2025.

Should you have questions/concerns, please contact the EFD through email
efd.od@deped.gov.ph or landline (02) 8638-7110.

For immediate dissemination and appropriate action.
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